
In the wake of the ongoing 
violence in the land we 
call holy, the 2024 General 

Assembly of the United 
Reformed Church has asked 
local congregations actively 
to reach out in solidarity 
to both Jewish and Muslim 
neighbours.

The International Court of 
Justice has indicated that 
Palestinians are plausibly at 
risk of a genocide. The world 
court has offered an Advisory 
Opinion indicating that the Israeli 
occupation of the West Bank, 
East Jerusalem and Gaza is 
illegal. Israeli civilian hostages 
are still being held illegally by 
Hamas. Our news and social 
media feeds are filled with 
horrifying images of death and 
brutality in Gaza. It is tempting  
to despair.

Nevertheless, General Assembly 
has made it clear that it is wrong 
and dangerous to hold Jews or 
Muslims in the UK responsible 
for the violence in Israel and in 
the occupied territory. Rather, 
we must ensure that every 
community here is loved, 
respected, and protected.

Whatever your views, are you 
able to reach out? Write a note of 
support? Invite people to a meal, 
shared activity or upcoming 
event? We must consciously 
choose the precious path of 
peace rather than the snaking 
highway of hate.

Please continue to pray and 
support our Commitment for Life 
Gaza Appeal.


